2011 YEAR OF CELEBRATIONS FOR DUTCH MENNONITES

Dutch Mennonites will commemorate several important historical events in 2011:

· 450 years ago Menno Simons passed away (1561);

· 275 years ago the Mennonite Seminary in Amsterdam was founded (1735);

· 200 years ago the Algemene Doopsgezinde Sociëteit (ADS), the conference of all Dutch Mennonite congregations came into being (1811);

· In 1911 the first female, academically trained pastor, Anne Zernike (later married to the painter Jan Mankes) started her ministry in Bovenknijpe, Friesland. Mennonites were forerunners in that respect!

These events will be celebrated by special gatherings in Amsterdam, Friesland, Elspeet and elsewhere, but also by all kinds of other activities, like conferences organized by the seminary, the Mennonite Historical Society and the Association of Mennonite pastors; bicycle and hiking tours, stage plays and exhibitions. It is the aim of the Dutch Mennonites not to look back to a glorious past in 2011, but to look forward, even though Christian churches in Western Europe face many difficulties, and to tell to each other and to outsiders: here we are, we want to continue a role in our society in the next decades. One exhibition, about the work of Jan Luyken, will be held in Teylers Museum in Haarlem, one of the oldest museums of Europe. Jan Luyken illustrated the Martyrs’ Mirror. 

Visitors from abroad (including tour groups and choirs) are most welcome to attend these activities and meetings. The Mennonite vacation homes in Elspeet, Schoorl en Steenwijk (Fredeshiem) will be happy to host you. The schedule of events (which is still extending) can be found at the website of the Mennonite Church in the Netherlands http://www.ads2011.doopsgezind.nl/en/content/activiteiten_2011?menu=2102. 

Also, you can contact Henk Stenvers, secretary of the ADS: h.w.stenvers@ads.nl or 003120-6230914.

